
LITTLE FLOWER PARISH 
30th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

October 23rd, 2022 

Little Flower Weekend Masses 
 
Saturday 5:00 pm 
 
Sunday 10:00 am 
 
Little Flower Weekday Masses  
 
Tuesday 4:00 pm 

Wednesday and Friday 8:00 am 

Thursday (Oct. 27th) - 9:30 am 
 
College Park I Retirement Residence Liturgy 

1st & 3rd Thursday 10:00 am   
 
College Park II Retirement Residence Liturgy 

2nd & 4th Friday of the month 10:00 am  
 
Little Flower Office Hours (for in-person service) 
 
From Monday to Friday: 

5:00 pm to 6:30 pm 
 
Saturdays:  

9:00 to 1:00 pm 

Emails and phone calls -  

Monday to Friday, 9:00 am to 4:00 pm 
 
Parish Staff Team  
 
Parish Administrator: Rev. Jake Ibay 

     littleflowerregina@sasktel.net 
 
Office Administrator: Valerio Quirino 

     littleflowerregina@sasktel.net 
 
Caretaker / Maintenance:  Rick Morin 

420 College Avenue 

Regina, Saskatchewan     

S4N 0X2 

Phone (306) 522-8583 

E-mail:  littleflowerregina@sasktel.net  

Website:  www.littleflowerregina.ca 

Treaty Acknowledgement  
 

Little Flower Parish is located on Treaty 4 Territory, 

the traditional lands of the Nêhiyawak (neh HEY o 

wuk), Nahkawé (NUK ah way), and Nakota, and 

homeland of the Dakota, Lakota, and Métis peoples 

Little Flower Parish is wheelchair accessible 

through the Edgar Street entrance. 

MISSION  STATEMENT: Little Flower Parish as a faith 

community reaches out to all in service, compassion and 

love to fulfill our mission of proclaiming the gospel daily 

in word and deed. 

mailto:littleflowerregina@sasktel.net


LITTLE FLOWER PARISH 

30th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

October 23rd, 2022 

Theme: God listens to the cry of those who are in need. He responds with loving assistance. Jesus’ presence among us 

is the continuing sign that the Father hears us and helps us. 

This Week in the Parish . . .  
 
Daily Mass intentions as listed below:  
 
Tues., Oct. 25 +Repose of Maria Vu Thi Du  

 

Wed., Oct. 26 +Repose of James Piche 

 

Thurs., Oct. 27 +Repose of Maria Vu Thi Du  

(at 9:30 am) 

 

Fri., Oct. 28  +Repose of Maria Vu Thi Du  

     

Sat., Oct. 29  +Repose of Winifred Kelm  

  
  
Altar Server: Jean Zdunich  
 
Events: 
 
Oct. 23rd - Sacramental Preparation Session #2 
 
Oct. 27th - Parish Council Meeting at 7:00 pm 
 
Oct. 30th - Sacramental Preparation Session#3 at 2:00 pm 

 

Hospital Chaplains 
 

Catholic chaplains visit patients and their families 

to address any spiritual needs, to pray, to provide a 

friendly face and comforting presence, to talk 

about people’s fears and concerns, to bring Com-

munion, and to contact a priest for Anointing of the Sick. 
 
If you or a family  member wish to receive a visit from a 

chaplain, please call: General Hospital 306-519-1405, 

Pasqua Hospital 306-519-1380, Wascana Rehabilitation 

Centre 306-530-6511.  

Also, please let your parish know if you are entering the 

hospital. 

Offering of the Mass 
 

By virtue of the “communion of saints,” the 

Church commends the dead to God’s mercy 

and offers her prayers especially the holy sac-

rifice of the Eucharist, on their behalf. 

(Catechism of the Catholic Church).  This practice dates 

as far back as Judas collecting a sin-offering for the dead, 

making an atonement so that they might be delivered from 

their sin. (2 Maccabees 12:39-45).  Masses may also be 

offered for the intentions of the living or in thanksgiving.  

Masses may be requested through the parish office. 
 
If you wish to have the Mass offered on a specific date, 

please make arrangements at least one month in advance. 

Lady of the Rosary Month  
 
The month of October is dedicated to Our 

Lady of the Rosary, and to celebrate we will 

be praying the rosary before mass. Everyone 

is welcome to join!   

Samaritan’s Purse  

Operation Christmas Project  
 

The Christmas Shoes Boxes will be available 

for pick up next weekend only. The boxes can 

be returned to Church before the week of Nov. 

14th. 
 
Please visit www.samaritanspurse.org to know more about 

this project.  



Stewardship Bulletin Bits October 23, 2022 30th 

Sunday in Ordinary Time  
 
“…for whoever exalts himself will be hum-

bled, and the one who humbles himself will 

be exalted.”  

     Luke 18:14  
 
Pride and ego are the root causes of most of our sins. 

Thinking your time is so valuable or your talent is better 

than anyone else or your money gives you status is an-

other way of making those things “gods” before God. 

Pride is the opposite of humility. Remember, all that we 

have and all that we are is a gift from God. We should be 

humbled by God’s incredible generosity and be grateful 

for all we have been given. Ultimately, gratitude leads us 

Prayer Ministry 
 
Please pray for the needs of the sick of our 

parish, the homebound, people who are 

alone and/or afraid to go out, our farmers, 

those who are affected by COVID-19 and 

the health professionals working on the 

front line, those in nursing homes and those who care for 

them, especially: Agnes Fahlman, Fred Fry, Shelly 

Joubert, Lima Perras, Jose Estioco, Germain Beaurivage, 

Jack Gebert, Dean Hutchence, Judy Klenk, Don Morrell, 

Claudia Sali, Ron Strassburger, Louise Wingerter, Ann 

Dormuth, Judy Klenk, Claire Wingerter, Marlene Frey,  

Annette Block, the lonely, vulnerable, and homeless, as 

well as the people affected in Ukraine.  

 

 

Richest blessings to all our couples. You are a particular 

witness of God’s love and fidelity amongst us! 
 

Victoriano & Ma Nerissa Pamaran - October 26- 25 years 

Ray & Charlotte Boulanger - October 27 - 49 years 

Ovide & Pauline Boyer - October 29 - 66 years 
  

God bless and give all the virtues to make stronger the 

commitment of your Matrimony! 

Vocation View 
  
Be humble and allow God to do great things 

through you.”  

    Luke 18:9-14 

Sister Mel’s 90th Birthday Celebration Supper 
 
Sister Melvina Hruska (Sister Mel) is cele-

brating her 90th birthday in November!  

Please join us in celebrating this memora-

ble occasion with her by attending a Cele-

bration Supper at Little Flower Parish. 

Please join us for many stories, fellowship 

and some surprises. 
 
Former Marian High School Teachers, Staff and Alumni 

are welcome. 
 
Supper Date: Saturday, November 5, 2022 

Supper Time:  6:00pm (following Saturday evening 

mass) 

Location: Little Flower Hall,  (Edgar St. Entrance) 

Supper Tickets:   

Adults - $20.00   

Children (ages 6 -12)  - $10.00 

Children (ages 5 and under) - Free 
 
Supper tickets will be available for purchase after week-

end masses on October 22, 23, 29 and 30, at the Little 

Flower Parish Office, or by contacting  Barb (306-543-

3080, Gord (306-596-4767) or Richard (306-789-7623). 

Sacramental Preparation  
 

Classes for Sacrament Preparation at Little 

Flower will start on October 16th. Please con-

tact the Parish office for more details regarding 

the registration process and fees. 

Meetings Days at Little Flower Parish Hall at 2:00 pm 
 

October 16th, 23rd, 30th  

November 6th, 13th, 20th  
Weekday Mass Schedule 

 

On Thursday, October 27th, our weekday 

Mass will be at 9:30 am instead of 8:00 am. 

St. Augustine School staff and students will 

join us.  

Archdiocese of Regina Website  
 
The Archdiocese is currently making important 

changes to our website. Some pages may not 

display properly, and some links may not work. 

All of these issues are currently being addressed. Thank 

you for your patience in the coming days as we complete 

these updates.  
ALL SOULS MASS 

 
We will have a memorial mass for departed 

loved ones on Wednesday, Nov. 2 at 6:30 

p.m. All are invited to pray for their deceased 

family members and friends, and all the poor 

souls in purgatory. 

https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=October+prayers&view=detailv2&&id=D8C2FD1BEDCECBD6B150EBE5AC9B2F393D9FB9DC&selectedIndex=48&ccid=uaSXElGa&simid=608001571686189722&thid=OIP.Mb9a49712519a83b2a3a8d81b00b6e5e0o0


Did You Know?  
 

itwewin Corner (itwewin is the Cree word 

which means ‘the word’ or ‘as it is said...’) 

Fr. John Weckend, Archdiocese of Regina 

Truth and Reconciliation Healing Committee. 
 
Did you know… Treaty 4 also gave newcomers many 

freedoms not allowed in the countries of their birth, 

such as freedom to own land, to worship without per-

secution, to become self-sufficient, to protest without 

fear of retaliation, to make a good living off the land 

and resources, etc. This remains true for newcomers to 

Canada today. First Nation had all these freedoms 

prior to the arrival of the newcomers, however, many 

of these freedoms were taken away after Treaty 4 was 

made and the Indian Act of 1876 was imposed on In-

digenous peoples. Their lands were taken away which 

led to the inability to make a sustainable living. The 

land was to be shared, not taken away. 

TF319: A Catholic Approach To Horror  

Movies - Part 2 
 

Deacon Eric and Dr. Brett continue their dis-

cussion on a Catholic approach to horror mov-

ies and the role of discernment in engaging in 

any kind of entertainment. 

Show Snippet: "If we're starting off asking, "How do 

Catholics approach horror films?"; I think that's a 

great summary of what we've been talking about...with 

discernment; good, interior discernment." 
 
This podcast is made possible through generous dona-

tions to our Archbishop's Appeal. Donations can be 

made at https://archregina.sk.ca/giving. https://

thinkingfaith.libsyn.com/a-catholic-approach-to-horror

-movies-part-2 

Megan McKenna Presents on: 

‘The Kingdom of Heaven is Like…’ 
 

Join us on Friday, November 4th at Holy 

Family Parish, 1021 McCarthy Blvd. N. 

Megan McKenna is an internationally 

known author, theologian, story teller and 

lecture. She will share Jesus’ stories of 

how we share his life now and drastically transform 

our lives and the world today. Using stories and scrip-

ture as a way to live out ‘once upon a time’ and even a 

bit of ‘happily ever after’ according to Jesus. 

Archbishops Appeal 
 

Bulletin Announcement  
 

Giving is a key way to deepen our faith and to grow 

spiritually, an opportunity to live as disciples of Jesus. 

In our call to serve others, we join in the work of 

building God’s kingdom here and now. Every dona-

tion to the Archbishop’s appeal helps fund the many ministries 

and community programs that seek to bear hope for those who 

need it.  

Bulletin Reflection  

Today is world mission Sunday, which reminds us of the mis-

sionary activity of the Church. The first reading from Sirach 

reminds us that God does not have any favorite people and 

hears the cries of the vulnerable and marginalized. 

St. Paul reminds us too that even those who have no one to 

stand up for them are still held in the Heart of the Lord, echo-

ing Sirach in our duty to ensure solidarity with the oppressed, 

the poor, the marginalized, the strangers. 

The gospel hits us hard – do we sometimes want to distance 

ourselves from others? Do we place ourselves on a pedestal? 

Do we become blind to the needs of the poor and the world? 

We sometimes think of missionary work as being done in a 

country far away, detached from our lives. There are many 

ways of being a missionary in our communities, both in terms 

of our own generous response to the Lord in working in that 

ministry, but also in our support of those missionaries near and 

far. Through the Annual Appeal, your contributions are used 

to help support the missionary activity of the Church. We 

need to reach out to those that have not heard the Good News 

of the Gospel, and your support helps make this a reality. 

The Catechism: from zero to hero in 3 minutes! 
 
Is the Catechism of the Catholic Church a 

"universal Catechism"? 
 
Yes, because it is to be used as the reference point 

for all local catechisms throughout the Universal 

Church. In an earlier draft, the Catechism of the 

Catholic Church was titled the Catechism of the Universal 

Church, but never used. Local catechisms are created accord-

ing to the needs of a specific culture, age, spiritual life, social 

and ecclesial conditions. The current Catechism of the Catho-

lic Church was given by Saint John Paul II on the 30th anni-

versary of Vatican II on October 11th, 1992 and 2022 marked 

the 60th anniversary. 
 
Lesson Two: 

What is the soul? Quel est le âme? Visit (https://

archregina.sk.ca/group/catechetical-support-parishes/) to watch 

a 3 minute video in English or French on the catechist web-

page of the Archdiocese website, or read the text in the Cate-

chism of the Catholic Church, CCC #’s 365-368. 

The Archdiocese of Regina Lay Formation 

Program 
 

We are currently accepting applications for 

our Fall intake. For more information on how 

to register, please contact our Program Coor-

dinator, Deacon Eric Gurash at 306-352-1651 

ext 6724 or email him at egurash@archregina.sk.ca 


